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LAKE SUPERIOR STATE UNIVERSITY LIQUOR LICENSE 
 

House Bill 5623 as introduced 

Sponsor:  Rep. John N. Damoose 

Committee:  Regulatory Reform 

Complete to 4-25-22 
 

SUMMARY:  
 

House Bill 5623 would amend the Michigan Liquor Control Code to add university buildings 

at Lake Superior State University to the list of buildings considered “conference centers” and 

therefore eligible for an on-premises liquor license and to allow an on-premises license to be 

issued under certain circumstances for land owned by Lake Superior State University. 
 

Under state liquor laws, a college or university can obtain a liquor license to sell alcoholic 

liquor for consumption on the premises of a conference center operated by the governing board 

of the institution. The liquor license is not subject to the population quota provisions of the 

Liquor Control Code. Under this license, alcohol can be sold only at regularly scheduled 

conference center activities. The sale of alcohol to unscheduled patrons or at unscheduled 

events is prohibited.  
 

The bill would add the James Norris Events Center and the Richard and Theresa Barch Center 

for Freshwater Research and Education at Lake Superior State University to the list of buildings 

considered conference centers under the code and therefore eligible for an on-premises liquor 

license. (The Walker Cisler Center at the university is already included as a conference center.)  
 

In addition, the bill would allow a license to be issued to the governing board for the sale of 

alcohol for consumption on the licensed premises of land owned and operated by Lake Superior 

State University if both of the following apply: 

• The license was originally acquired on the open market at fair market value. 

• The land is located within an area designated for community development or 

conference activities by the governing board of the university. 
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FISCAL IMPACT:  
 

House Bill 5623 would not have a significant fiscal impact on any unit of state or local 

government. The bill would allow the Michigan Liquor Control Commission to issue a license 

to Lake Superior State University for on-premises consumption on land owned and operated 

by the university, as long as the conditions of the bill are met. Given that the bill would involve 

a single licensee, the bill would not have a significant fiscal impact.  
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